2019 BEND TRAP CLUB ANNUAL MEETING – MARCH 10, 2019
President Lon Stenberg brought the meeting to order at 1:30PM. Lon reminded us that the Bend Trap Club is a private non-profit club in a wildlife overlay as described by our Deschutes County Conditional Use Permit; and has been operated as a Gun Club for the past year and will be operated as such for the upcoming year.
Lon thanked many of the members for their continued help opening and closing, work parties, and helping at our PITA shoots and two yearly Turkey Shoots.  Thanks to all board members and non-board members for helping out with all the chores of operating an “All Volunteer Shotgun Shooting” facility. 
Gregg Winebarger gave the financial report as of the end of 2018. Greg noted that we are in about the same place as last year and looking good for the future.  
Current Assets:   Equip. Reserve    $3,074
                               Reserve Cash     $23,448
                               Target Acct.        $16,101
                               Checking               $7,977   
                               Components        $7,616
                               Facility &Dev.     $10,959 
                               Magnums              $1,328    
Membership: As of the Annual Meeting we have 124 paid memberships. This is up from 110 members at the same time last year. We always gain members as the year goes on and should be back to our normal 150-160 members.
Targets:  The number of targets thrown this past year was a little less than 2017, but not a significant amount; about average over the past 3 years.  This past fall we purchased Bio Degradable clays and they have worked fine. The manufacturer is producing a “New” bio target that is reportedly a better target. Don Porfily is locating 10 cases of these so we can try them and decide if we will stick with the “Bios” or purchase the better targets for the PITA Shoots. There has been another price increase on targets so it is quite helpful to purchase the “Bio” targets. We can save about $3300 per truck load and we purchase 2 truckloads per year: about $6600 per year.
ODFW Grant:  The temporary FITASC course we have set up on trap 6 & 7 has worked out good to take the pressure off the 5 Stand. Bob Reed has had contact with the ODFW  and we should get the Archeological Study completed as soon as the snow is gone and that will be the last step in getting the Grant to  build the FITASC Course on the west side of the 5 Stand area.
Jim Bell talked with everyone about having Todd Bender coming again this year for another Skeet Shooting Clinic. This will be the 4th year and it is Jim’s hope that we can get more youth shooting sponsorship for the classes with the youth paying only half of the $495 cost. This has been very productive in the past for youth and older shooters. Contact Jim Bell if you would like to help. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]Board Members: We had 5 board members whose terms were up, therefore, we voted on 5 new members. We would like to thank Dave Ashcraft, Bob Lundquist, Dwain Storm, Don Porfily, and Lon Stenberg for their terms on the board. After nominations for Rich Shrode, and John Spindler we voted for 5 members to be on the board of directors.     The newly voted on directors are: Dave Ashcraft, Dwain Storm, Don Porfily, John Spindler, and Rich Schrode all for 3 year terms. Also, director Matt Jones needed to step away from the board and Bob Elliot was nominated to take his position. Bob Elliot was voted to take over Jones position for the remaining year of his term. Thanks, also, to Matt Jones for his time and help.   Thanks to all previous and new board members for taking the time to help or Club.
John Spindler made a motion to adjourn and was seconded by Lloyd Brooks.
Meeting adjourned at 4:00                                                                                    
